Tickenham Village Field Management Committee
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
Minutes of the meeting held on 18th May 2016 at 8.00 p.m.

At Tickenham Village Field Playground.
PRESENT:  Ian Bell, Dave Ellison, Mark Gazzard, Alan Hooley (Chair) and John Purcell.  

Also in attendance were Pam and Peter Trenchard.

APOLOGIES: apologies for absence were given for Paul and Ann Loader.

MINUTES OF LAST AGM & MATTERS ARISING:

It was noted that the year date on the previous minutes was incorrect and should have read 2013 and not 2012. Any matters arising from the previous minutes were dealt with in the normal process of the AGM.

CHAIRMAN’S REPORT:

Welcome to a belated 2015 AGM. The last AGM we had was in 2013 when the ground works had only just got underway – I couldn’t have asked the committee to give any more time than they were already giving in the following year, so the 2014 AGM was shelved. And as you can see much has happened in the meantime.

I’m afraid this report is mainly a list of thank you’s – firstly to Field committee; John, Ian, Dave and recently Mark, who have not only supported the cause in organising fund raising events but have also been prepared to get their hands dirty when necessary – such as tonight. Then there are the previous committee members who deserve a mention and a thank you – those being Matt Bracey, Jane Sykes & Dean Hudd.

Over the past period many fund raising events took place:-

(a) In May 2014 we had another Duck Race – the 5th! Held during the visit of the French twinners, it made £266.

(b) We continued with Race Night’s in the hall that were great fun. These generated £581 in March 2014 and £547 in February 2015.

(c) After the Flower Show last year, we made use of the marquee for a 60’s & 70’s disco evening – it was a great success making £809. Big thanks here go to Carole Price, Steve & Linden Sayers, Jane Hague and my good wife, Joyce.

(d) Last but not least - a huge thank you to Ian Bell for continuing to organize the monthly lottery – not only for getting people to sign their D/D’s, but also for managing the monthly draw, liaising with all members and paying the winners. There are currently about 40 members that provide a regular income of approximately £100/month.

We were successful in obtaining grants/funding from various sources:-

(a) Firstly, the COIN (Community Opportunities in Nailsea) gave us £2,000 for the play area surface matting.

(b) Then we were granted £10,000 by the Big Lottery for part payment of the playground equipment – a big thanks to Dave Ellison here for his form filling and other endeavours to make the application successful.

(c) The Parish Council awarded a further £10,000 from the Jean Burrows legacy that funded the balance of the playground equipment.

(d) In memory of her late husband, Carole Price offered and agreed to pay for all the sports equipment that you see on the levelled area – another thank you to Carole.

(d) There have also been several other donations from villagers, many wishing to remain anonymous – but thanks to them also.

Before moving onto the field development – and you may recall me saying this at the last AGM, but I’d like to mention Carol Hockedy again for her design, drawing and planning works. The Field committee couldn’t and wouldn’t have got planning approval from North Somerset without Carol – so a big big thank you goes out to her.

I think we can now say that, what we originally defined as the Phase 1 works are now complete.  On the 3rd October 2014, we had a formal opening ceremony that was attended by all the school with Rector Tony Roake, Dr. Liam Fox (MP) and the Parish Council chairman, Bruce Ralfs also officiating. Ever since, the field and the games area have grown in popularity and are extremely well used by children and families of all ages.

In addition to work parties for various activities, the committee members have a rota to inspect the field and all the play & sports equipment on a weekly basis to check for any safety and maintenance issues – thank you again committee! These are complimented by quarterly inspections and a more robust annual inspection by the Playground Inspection Company who also report their findings to the Parish Council insurance brokers.

The grass on all areas of the field is regularly cut and trimmed by North Somerset Council contractors. Last year, we arranged for Greenthumb to start the process of a lawn treatment service on the levelled surface, this includes a spring treatment in April and a late summer treatment in September that should improve and maintain the grass & surface quality.

One final thank you must go to all the guys who helped me in June last year – I put out a call for a work party for the huge task of erecting the cricket cage and goals and was pleased to have 16 men turn out, thanks guys – they know who they are because I have already thanked them all individually.

So what of the future?

Some time ago, the Parish Council stated that any progress on Phase 2 of the MUGA (providing a hard surface) would be subject to two criteria, one being that the Phase 1 development had inspired greater usage of the village field to suggest a hard surface would be a worthy aim and secondly that full finance (approx £12,000) is in place. Another public meeting would also take place to discuss these issues prior to any decision to proceed. 

There have been recent discussions with Avon LTA regarding minor funding to create a single tennis court on the MUGA and possibly the formation of a respective local tennis club. Their response was negative – wanting to emphasise that their funding was for increasing the membership of existing clubs and concentrate on courts with either artificial clay or tarmac surfaces. We will need to investigate this further at committee level.

Other than this, the committee have a few tasks to do, namely to provide a Field Notice Board (if for no other reason to recognise the funding principals), erect & install a 2nd netball goal (currently in storage) and to promote more use of the facilities – possibly by organising events, school activities and competitions. Tony Roake’s plan of Saturday football has been delayed but I’m sure it will happen. Previous discussions have also included the provision of a petanque (boules) court, additional children’s play equipment and possibly exercise equipment for the more mature – but we’ll have to see where these go.

All these items will be on the Field committee’s agenda for the coming months. 
We will continue to liaise regularly with the school; village hall committee and flower show regarding functions on the field – although there is now a defined booking system for use of the field.

TREASURER’S REPORT:

There have been two sets of accounts since the last presentation of accounts each representing years ending 31st March 2014 and this year. All accounts have been prepared by an external accountant and then independently reviewed and signed off by Mrs. Carol Raines, a well respected and recently retired accountant. (Note: the 2015 accounts are yet to be reviewed & signed off).
The fundamental details of these accounts are as follows:-

Year ending

 2014      2015       2016 (Prov)
Income


£4136    £15403    £6973
Expenditure

£2943     £9526     £8162
Profit


£1193     £5877    (£1189)   
Cumulative Funds
£5425   £11302    £10113
The current bank balance is £1146.

The above figures are primarily results of various fund raising activities the committee has managed over the last two years. These have been, in no particular order; a monthly Village Lottery, a Race Night and a Dance/Music Night.
There has also been nearly £4,000 of donations from private individuals the vast majority of which was from a single person within the village.

During 2014 the village field was fully formed together with the play area, complete with fencing, gates, picnic benches and the play equipment all installed. In October the village field was formerly opened and there was a ceremony to mark the occasion with the school children performing and our local MP Liam Fox and Vicar Tony Roake performing the official “cutting of the ribbon” duties. Later that year the steps linking the two fields was also constructed  

These works were made possible by a grant from the Big Lottery fund. Additional funding was through the local support group Coin and receipts from the highly successful Race Night, another Duck Race in May and the ongoing Lottery 

2015 has seen the installation of the perimeter fencing around the west, south and part east elevations together with more planting and a gradual improvement in the playing surface. It also saw the purchase and installation of the sports equipment

The sports equipment supply and installation was made possible through a special donation from Carol Price in memory of her late husband, Colin. The further fencing and ancillary works were funded through receipts from the highly successful post Flower Show Disco Night and the ongoing Lottery

And finally - to cap it all we banked a cheque for £25.00 as the third place prize in Field of the Year!

APPOINTMENT OF OFFICERS:

There were no external nominations for Officers. The formal elections of officers were as follows:-

Chairman: Alan Hooley was prepared to stand again for re-election; he was proposed by Ian Bell and seconded by John Purcell, no other member of the committee wished to be considered. After a show of hands, Alan Hooley was duly elected as Chairman for the next year. (Note: Dave Ellison offered to become Chairman from June 2017)

Treasurer:  Because of business commitments, Ian Bell had requested to stand down from Treasurer. John Purcell showed interest in taking some of the role and it was agreed that Ian and John would meet to agree the job sharing responsibilities – possibly Ian maintaining responsibility of the Lottery and John the remainder. So Alan Hooley proposed that Ian Bell and John Purcell become Joint Treasurers, this was seconded by Mark Gazzard and was approved by a show of hands.

Secretary: Alan Hooley was prepared to stand again for re-election; he was proposed by Dave Ellison and seconded by Ian Bell, no other member of the committee wished to be considered. After a show of hands, Alan Hooley was duly elected as Secretary for the next year.

The election of Liaison Officers then took place. 

School Liaison Officer: This was previously held by Dean Hudd who is leaving his school post and Mark Gazzard had offered to take the position. Mark Gazzard was duly proposed by Alan Hooley and seconded by Dave Ellison. After a show of hands, Mark Gazzard was duly elected as School Liaison Officer for the next year.

Flower Show Liaison Officer: This was currently held by John Purcell and he was prepared to be considered for another year, he was proposed by Alan Hooley and seconded by Ian Bell, no other member of the committee wished to be considered. After a show of hands, John Purcell was duly elected as Flower Show Liaison Officer for the next year.

Village Hall Liaison Officer: This was currently held by Dave Ellison and he was prepared to be considered for another year, Alan Hooley proposed him accordingly, he was seconded by John Purcell. After a show of hands, Dave Ellison was duly elected as the Village Hall Liaison Officer for the next year.

And finally, the Inspector of Accounts: this position was previously held by Carol Raines and it was not known if she was prepared to be considered for another year. Carol Raines had recently been unwell (hence why the 2015 accounts had not been signed off) – it was agreed that the committee were happy for her to continue, so it was left for the Chairman to request her to take on the role again. If she was not prepared to undertake the role, another candidate would be sought and proposed to the members at the earliest convenience.

A.O.B.

The chairman invited any other business from the members and visitors. The following was discussed (in no logical order):-

(a) John Purcell advised that neighbour, Peter Quinn, had commented about the number of balls coming over the MUGA fence into his garden – although some children knocked at his door, he complained that others were going through the hedge or going directly up his drive to retrieve them. The committee agreed to erect the following signs on the MUGA screening 
BALLS GOING INTO NEXT DOOR WILL BE RETURNED AT THE HOUSE OWNERS CONVENIENCE.

PLEASE RESPECT OUR NEIGHBOURS AND ON NO ACCOUNT RECOVER BALLS WITHOUT THEIR PERMISSION.

It was also agreed to re-arrange the goals in a North-South configuration which may help mitigate the problem.

(b) A discussion took place regarding the constitutional possibility of the Field committee being combined with the Village Hall committee under a common umbrella. The opinion of all was that the change would not be suitable in the current guise and that there was a firm belief of “leave it as it is”.

(c) It was suggested that there were insufficient members on the committee and it was agreed to seek more either via the Village Magazine or personal discussion.

(d) At the last Parish Council meeting, it was reported that a neighbour had complained to North Somerset Council Environmental Dept about loud unruly noises coming from the Play Area at about 11.30pm on the evening of the Saturday 30th April. There was no certainty, but it was thought that this may have been a carryover from the Drama Group’s after-show (Peter Pan) party. The Chairman will unofficially mention it to committee members of the Drama Group for their future consideration. It was also suggested that the pending Field Notice Board have a reference to “No alcohol in Play Area” included.

(e) The question of the requirement to continue with the Field AGM’s was brought up – it was considered that because the committee has responsibility of local finances (as being part of the Parish Council), it was agreed to continue with such AGM’s.

(f) There was discussion about the pending car park development and how the access points (five gates) to the Field would be engineered. Ian Bell offered to talk to Paul Loader on the subject to ensure low kerbs were provided at the vehicular gates and a disabled person ramp at the pedestrian gate and report back to members.

(g) Mark Gazzard was asked to investigate if the school intended to hold one of their Friday Services on the Field this summer. If so, when would it be and if there were any arrangements required of the Field committee (i.e. moving goals, unlocking gates, etc) 

There being no further/other discussions, the Chairman closed the meeting at approximately 9.00pm.

